The GNSO council at its meeting on 15 November, 2012, rejected the
MOTION - Second Level Protections for certain International Olympic Committee/Red Cross Red Crescent (IOC / RCRC) names in the first round of New gTLDs. For various reasons the same motion has been resubmitted for vote at the 20 December, 2012, council meeting.

The SCI is asked to review
· if this is in line with the GNSO operating rules

· under which conditions items already voted on could be resubmitted to the council for vote
If the SCI determines either that it is not in line or that the GNSO op rules do not clearly provide guidance on an issue of this nature, the SCI should provide recommendations to the GNSO Council as to how to deal with such issues/situations in the future.

Any outcome should take into consideration that resubmitting items should be deemed as exceptions.

In addition the abstentions based on conflicts of interest have raised issues about whether GNSO operating rules make adequate provision for conflicts of interest and particularly under what conditions a conflict of interest might preclude Councillor participation.

